CO-2442
Kelsey, Vera. [Carta] 1941 Sept. 17, New York, NY [para] Maria Portinari, Washington, D.C. [inglês][datilografado]
Dear Maria


Mrs. Lesser and I spent some time talking over the contract for Brincadeiras this afternoon. But we came to a point on which we have to have your opinion before we go ahead. This is it. 


There are two ways in which a contract can be made with foreign writers and artists. In one way, the foreign artist or writer takes a flat sum – as Candido did with Maria Rosa – In that case he receives the entire sum – I don’t know why, but he does. In the second place, he can take royalties. In that case, the publisher must deduct an amount that is equal to 18 to 20 percent of his royalties for the U.S. Government.


Neither of us knew of this when you were here but we don’t like to decide for you. Will you think this over and let me know as soon as possible and then we will have the contract made up right away to send you.


I1m not much good on figures but it works something like this. On Maria Rosa you asked for $750. That amount has been paid outright and there are no deductions for the Government. If we had signed the contract 50-50 and the royalties for example had been $2000, Portinari would have taken $1000 and $1000. Then Doubleday, Doran would have deducted from Portinari’s royalties about one fifth for government tax. In that case he would have received little more than $800. Maybe that is not entirely correct but it’s the general idea.


So now you decide which way you want your contract share written – flat rate or royalties.


This afternoon also I got all the Photostats of the illustrations for Maria Rosa and will get to work on the dummy immediately – As the proofs for Brazil in Capitals are also here, I am what is know as a busy woman. Added to that we are still having very severe heat – 86 today.


Hope you are all comfortably settled now and that the illustrations for Brincadeiras are proving as interesting as those for Maria Rosa. And by the way, Mrs. Lesser asked me today about the possibility of including some Brazilian children’s songs in the book. I didn’t know enough about the subject to say, but I suggested that the subject might prove so interesting that it would be possible to do a book on songs alone. Think this over too and let me know what you think about it.


Now back to slavery – best whishes to you all,









Vera Kelsey
